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Women’s Institutes - 
Inspiring Women

Abbey WI
By Maria Pidoux - President

In March we held our Annual Meeting to end
the year with.

The meeting went well. The committee from
last year all stood again. Within the meeting it
was decided to hold more coffee mornings and
have a craft group, which will meet in the village
hall once a month, as well as our usual groups,
which meet each month in the forthcoming year.
The meeting ended with refreshments and hot
cross buns, with time for members to catch up
with each other. On Monday following the
monthly meeting saw a group of members meet

up at Ely Cathedral and visit the Bridal Gowns
exhibition. We all agreed it was well worth
visiting and gave an interesting insight into how
wedding gowns had changed throughout the
last 130 years. 

The programme for the year has been set and
it looks very interesting, we will be having
speakers talking on a range of subjects from
Women in Motoring by Debbie Land, which is
next month. Other subjects are Forensic Biology,
Huntingdon Blind Society, a Royal Butler and Life
Behind the Walls. 

If you are interested in joining the WI, please
pop into our meeting. You will receive a warm
welcome. Our meeting is on the first Thursday of
each month at Bury Village Hall starting at 2pm
until 4pm or call on: - 01487 815747.

Warboys WI
By Maggie Harlock

The speaker for our February meeting was
Caroline Knightley.

She gave a thoroughly interesting talk on the
fascinating life of bees. Her beekeeping and honey
harvesting developed into a love of beeswax
candle making. She now makes candles large and
small and in various colours. After the talk we were
encouraged 'to have a go'. So, everyone made 1 or
2 candles to take home. Very enjoyable! 

On the 16th of February, we once again hosted
a Valentine Quiz. It was a sell out with 11 teams
taking part. Questions were prepared and

delivered by Hilary. She really knows how to test
the quizzers knowledge! All money raised will be
donated to the Parish Church Car Park project.

The March meeting speaker was Helen
Ackroyd. Her talk on Anglesey Abbey House held
everyone's attention - members were told the
history of the ownership of the House and Lord
Fairhaven's very strict way of life. Anglesey
Abbey was gifted to the National Trust following
his death in 1966. Well worth a visit!

As well as our regular meetings we have
several groups throughout the month. A games
group, Tea and Trivia, and a monthly Lunch club. 

The Warboys WI meetings are on the 2nd
Wednesday at 7:15pm in the Warboys Parish
Centre. Do consider coming to join us. You will
be very welcome!

We held our February
Meeting at The Windmill in
Somersham where 21
Members enjoyed Lunch.
We meet at our regular home
at the Methodist Church
Ramsey, commencing at
2pm.
Everyone is welcomed as well
as potential new members
and carers. 
The meeting in April is on
Wednesday 17th at 2pm.
New members and their
carers are most welcome to
attend. For more information, please contact me, Jean on: - 01487 814752.

Ramsey & District Stroke 
Support Group

By Jean Arkle - 
Manager

Firstly, let me start with some good news this month. 
We know that many of you were concerned that the

cemetery gates were missing. But we subsequently found
out that they had been removed by Ramsey Town Council
for refurbishment. They have now been reinstated and
what a fantastic job has been carried out. Apparently, the

Ramsey Mortuary Chapels
Heritage and Archive Centre

work was done by David Bullen, who
works for E G B Welding. A true
craftsman.

Now for some even better news! We
have a working toilet at the chapels at
last, which means that we can open for
Ramsey’s Heritage Day on Sunday 7th of April. Opening times are
11am to 4pm and we have lots of nearly new second-hand books
for sale, a giant tombola and children’s lucky dip and 1 or 2

surprises.
So come along and see

what has been done so
far. 

There is still a way to
go with the restoration of
the non- conformist
chapel, but we are now
working closely with
Ramsey Town Council to
work out the way
forward. It’s so nice to
have their support for
our project and I’m sure
that if we all work
together then we can
once again have a
historic building that
Ramsey can be proud of.
So, watch this space.

Our thanks also to
Gary Judd and Steve
Corney for sorting out
the electricity in the

By Jane Yardley – Chair, Friends of 
Ramsey Mortuary Chapels

Anglican Chapel and the chandeliers are now in working order. It’s been quite
difficult at times this winter for us to be there with no lighting and I would
like to thank all the volunteers for their hard work and dedication.

Our photographs of Ramsey Abbey last month elicited quite a response
and we have been given this lovely old sepia photograph of the Gate House.
Unfortunately, we don’t know the date that it was taken, and we would love
to find out the name of the gentleman riding the horse and cart. So, if any of
you sleuths out there have any idea, then please let us know.

We look forward to seeing you all on the 7th of April and thank you all for
your continued support, especially as we have been unable to open for the
last 9 months.

Please see our official Facebook page, “Ramsey Mortuary Chapels” and our
website: -  www.ramseymorgharychapels.org for up-to-date information
regarding our opening times.


